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A Tribute
C. George Fitzgerald

With the publication of volume 37 of Re-
flective Practice, George Fitzgerald will step 
down as President of the Board of Directors of 
Reflective Practice, Inc. George has served as 
Board chair since 2006, when Herbert Ander-
son reconstituted and relocated the Journal of 
Supervision in Ministry to the Bay Area as Re-
flective Practice: Formation and Supervision in 
Ministry. We are grateful for George’s steady 
and supportive leadership these last eleven 
years. George is a well known and well re-
spected figure in the world of Clinical Pasto-
ral Education, having recently been awarded the ACPE Distinguish 
Service Award. He has been a strong supporter of the International 
Congress of Pastoral Care and Counseling, and has traveled widely 
as an ambassador of good will for CPE. Most recently, until his re-
tirement, he served for twenty-eight years as Director of Spiritual 
Care Service and CPE supervisor at Sanford Health Care and in that 
capacity he furthered the development and training of hundreds 
of ministers and chaplains and launched new programs and initia-
tives to reach under resourced areas. Fortunately, George has agreed 
to continue his association with Reflective Practice, but at this mo-
ment of transition in leadership, we wanted to take a moment to say 
“thank you” to C. George Fitzgerald. 

International Advisory Council An Invitation
The Editorial Board of Reflective Practice wishes to make the journal more re-

sponsive to the needs of our international readers. In order to fulfill this goal, we are 
seeking international scholars, teachers, and supervisors in the training and prepa-
ration for women and men for ministry in various cultural and interfaith settings to 
serve on the Advisory Council that guides the journal’s editor in the recruitment and 
selection of authors, the development of themes, and related topics and tasks. 

If you are interested or know someone who we might approach, please contact 
our editor, Scott Sullender. Email: ssullender@sfts.edu.


